May 30, 2007

To: Academic Senate

From: Lesley Farmer, Chair

Re: University Library Committee 2006-2007 Report


The University Library Committee had a productive year. The committee met seven times this academic year, and held one successful virtual meeting. The meetings were well attended, and participation was active and insightful.


The committee charge of the committee is to promote collaboration and communication between the library faculty and the teaching faculty to integrate information competence into the curriculum. The committee carried out this charge well, providing strong two-way communication as they involved their respective colleges in providing input and ideas for implementation. The committee secretary Colleen Dunagan did an excellent job of keeping the committee current. To further facilitate communication, the chair established a Library Committee BeachBoard organization as a way to archive documents and facilitate drafting recommendations.

At each meeting university librarians updated the committee about renovations, and gave timely advance notice about changes that could impact faculty and students. The committee also toured renovated and temporary parts of the library in order to have a clearer sense of the project’s progress. Likewise, the committee provided insight into the likely reactions of faculty so that the library staff could ameliorate any difficulties. Because of this well-working relationship, few complaints were apparent.


To further inform the committee about library and technology services, each meeting included a presentation. The group learned about the special/rare book collection and services, online subscription databases, BeachBoard help, elearning assistance, and the Accessible Technology Initiative. 


Information literacy was a major topic. Tiffini Travis and Lesley Farmer discussed their CSU information literacy grant, and were able to present to college stakeholders because of the committee college representative’s facilitation. The committee provided input as to existing efforts and needs within their colleges relative to information and technology literacy, which helped university librarians identify beneficial practices and address instructional gaps. The group discussed definitions of information literacy, and read articles about that issue. The committee also brainstormed ways to help transfer students understand information literacy better; they also reviewed the University library’s web page targeted to transfer students; this activity helped raise awareness of the teaching faculty and gave them a tool to help this growing population. The committee reviewed sample course outlines and information literacy activities, which was a fruitful discussion. As a result, the committee had a broader sense of information literacy, and were better able to explain it to their respective faculty.  The committee also gave input into the campus’s GE requirements relative to information and technology literacy. The committee also thought that developing a database of effective information literacy learning activities and assessments would be beneficial; therefore, Lesley Farmer applied for a EEE Award (which was funded for spring 2008) to establish such a database and process for peer review and use. 

The committee also discussed the library’s resources and services as it relates to the WASC self-study. The committee wrote and submitted their perceptions, which were positive. In a response from the Fullerton School District, the committee also wrote and submitted a letter of support for K-12 library services and staffing. 

A final activity was a discussion of the library’s presence on the CSULB website. The committee made a recommendation to the Academic Senate that the library have a more prominent link on the website, which was acted upon in a very timely manner. 


Again, the committee was a very positive, pro-active working group, and helped move the campus to a greater, more effective interaction and use of a more responsive University Library. 

